

## Jim Kaplan OFFICE OF FOURTH DISTRICT ALDERMAN

January 29, 2010

City Clerk's Office City of Racine 730 Washington Ave. Racine, WI 53403 JAN 2 9 2010 CITY ENGINEER

Dear Janice Johnson-Martin,

This communication is from the Alderman of the 4<sup>th</sup> District of the City of Racine, Jim Kaplan on behalf of the residents living near to the intersection of North Wisconsin Street and Barker Street and the dedicated staff at Janes Elementary School.

I am requesting that this communication be referred to the Traffic Commission for their next meeting.

We are requesting a 4-Way or All-Way Stop at the intersection of N. Wisconsin Street and Barker Street for safe crossing of children and their parents. Traffic, at this time, only stops on North Wisconsin for Barker Street traffic.

Jim Kaplan, Alderman, 4th District

400 Kewaunee Street Racine, WI 53402

Home Phone 262-632-3085 or Cell Phone 262-939-8157

BECELVED

CITY OF RACINE, WI

JAN 29 2009

TIME:
INITIALS: